FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

During the first quarter of 2004, the Sandusky County Economic Development Corporation (SCEDC) Board of Directors conducted a successful countywide program assessment and its findings were encouraging.  More than 45 business and community leaders were interviewed to gain their insights and recommendations regarding current economic development priorities and program goal setting for the next five years.   

The Community Assessment process indicated that a strong consensus exists among business and community leaders to pursue an enhanced economic development program, which pro-actively markets our area for new investment and expands economic opportunities available to area residents.  New five-year program goals include fostering the creation of 1,000 new quality jobs and facilitating $200+ million in new capital investment throughout Sandusky County.
The Sandusky County Economic Development Corporation Board of Directors has accepted the recommendations contained in the Assessment report and is launching a countywide fundraising campaign to finance an enhanced economic development program.  
Our immediate goal is to raise at least $1.35 million over five years from a combination of private and public-sector contributions, creating an annual budget of $275,000. This level of funding will permit the SCEDC to operate at an efficient and appropriate level.  Most importantly, it will allow Sandusky County to compete aggressively both regionally and statewide for new jobs and investment.    The new operating budget will allow the SCEDC to implement a program of work featuring:

Countywide Service Delivery – The SCEDC will serve as Sandusky County’s “One Stop Resource Center” to ensure a seamless countywide delivery of support services to existing industry and new prospective companies.

Existing Industry Support – The SCEDC will work to promote high quality job creation by delivering Economic development services to local companies throughout Sandusky County to support their expansion efforts.
Marketing/Business Recruitment – The SCEDC will promote Sandusky County as a preferred strategic business location and aggressively recruit value-added companies to invest in our County.

Sandusky County Regional Airport – The SCEDC will support the Sandusky County Regional Airport’s continued growth and assist it to become a top-tier Ohio regional airport and valuable catalyst for industrial development and new business recruitment.
For more information, please contact Kay Reiter, Executive Director or Chip Holcombe, Campaign Manager at (419) 332-2882.
